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NATIONAL DEMOCRATIC CONGRESS 
NATIONAL SECRETARIAT 

 

 

                           P.O.BOX AN 5825 

        Accra – North, Ghana 

                Tel.: +233(0) 302222265 

        E-mail: ndcghhq@gmail.com       

         

        Friday, 28th June 2024 

The Regional Chairman 

National Democratic Congress 

Central Region 

  

Dear Sir, 

 

INVITATION TO APPEAR BEFORE THE FUNCTIONAL EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OVER 

UNLAWFUL WITHDRAWAL OF ASSIN CENTRAL PARLIAMENTARY CANDIDATE 

 

I bring you warm greetings from the National Secretariat of the National Democratic Congress. 

 

The leadership of the party has taken notice of a document in circulation on social media purported to be 

coming from the Regional Secretariat of the Central Region titled “WITHDRAWAL OF NUREIN 

SHAIBU MIGYIMAH AS NDCs 2024 PARLIAMENTARY CANDIDATE OF THE ASSIN 

CENTRAL CONSTITUENCY WITH IMMEDIATE EFFECT”. The said letter seeks to 

communicate a decision of the Regional Functional Executive Committee in respect of the withdrawal of 

the Assin Central Parliamentary Candidate to the Constituency Chairman and the Secretary. 

 

The above-mentioned action if true, was taken without the approval of the National Executive 

Committee and is considered inappropriate, and in contravention of due process and the provisions of 

articles 40, 41, 46 and 48 of the NDC constitution. 

 

In lieu of that, you are thereby requested to appear before the National Leadership of the party on 

Tuesday 2nd July 2024 at 2pm together with your Regional Secretary to explain how this letter was sent 

out without the approval of the party national leadership.  

  

 
Hon Fifi Fiavi Kwetey 

General Secretary, NDC 
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